
To Whom It May Concern, 

Scouts Australia contributes to the education of young people in achieving their full physical, 
intellectual, emotional, social and spiritual potential as individuals, as responsible citizens, 
and as members of their local, national and international communities. 

The Chief Scout of Australia, His Excellency General the Honourable David Hurley and Mrs 
Hurley, have invited Scouts from across Australia to attend the Governor-General’s Camp on 
the beautiful grounds of Government House in Yarralumla, Canberra.

This is the first time in almost a century that Scouts have camped at the residence of our 
Chief Scout.

This camping experience will bring together Scouts from across Australia for a once in a 
lifetime experience. Participants use the opportunity to experience a large-scale event in the 
heart of our nation packed with non-formal educational opportunities.

The camp will be held from Sunday 14 April to Friday 19 April 2024. We ask for your 
understanding as your student/s will be absent from school and making unforgettable 
memories during this time. 

Should further detail be required, please do not hesitate to contact myself at any time. 

Yours in Scouting, 

Mark Stedfut 

Camp Chief 
Governor-General’s Camp 2024 

Level 1, 8 Help Street 
Chatswood  NSW 2067

E: ggcamp2024@scouts.com.au


